DAVID G. ARGALL COMMITTEES

29TH SENATORIAL DISTRICT DEC 14 2010 APPROPRIATIONS

SCHUYLKILL & PORTIONS OF COMMUNITY, ECONOMIC & RECREATIONAL
BERKS, CARBON, LEHIGH, MONROE DEVELOPMENT
& NORTHAMPTON COUNTIES EDUCATION

LABOR & INDUSTRY

URBAN AFFAIRS & HOUSING,
VICE CHAIRMAN

SENATE BOX 203029
THE STATE CAPITOL
HARRISBURG, PA 17120-3029
(717) 787-2637

FAX: (717) 783-8657 JOINT LEGISLATIVE AIR &

WATER POLLUTION CONTROL

HAMBURG (610) 562-3411 & CONSERVATION COMMITTEE
MAHANOY CITY (570) 773-0891 B —
MONROE COUNTY (570) 402-1499 .
R cou ooy aoz- 1432 Wessite: senatorargall.com
POTTSVILLE (570) 621-3300 . Emai: dargall@pasen.gov
SLATINGTON (610) 760-9805 Senate of aﬂenngyluanta ToLL Free: 1-877-327-4255
TAMAQUA (570) 668-1240

TO: All Senators

FROM: Senator Dave Argam -
DATE: 12/13/10

SUBJECT: Co-sponsorship of Legislation
State Police Funding

In the near future I will re-introduce Senate Bill 1355, legislation that would limit, reduce and
ultimately eliminate expenditures from the Commonwealth’s Motor License Fund to fund the
operations of the Pennsylvania State Police. This would reduce the Motor License Fund
contribution to the State Police by $50 million a year over a 10 year period from its current level of
just over $500 million dollars to zero by the year 2021.

Given the existing and immediate needs of Pennsylvania’s transportation infrastructure, I believe
this money should be dedicated to its intended purpose, which is the maintenance and improvement
of our roads and bridges. Funding for the State Police should be appropriated entirely from the
General Fund.

Additionally this bill would create the “Local Highway and Bridge Fund”, through the savings
resulting from moving the State Police to the general fund. Ultimately this would annually
appropriate $250 million for municipal highway and bridge projects.

If you would like to cosponsor this legislation, please contact BJ Sieg at bsieg@pasen.gov or 787-
2637.




